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Our Ref – J2893M-2  19 September, 2022 
 
 
Dear Madam  
 
RE: HIGH LEVEL SHE RA FOR CAMDEN I & II BESS AND GREEN HYDROGEN/AMMONIA COMPLEX 
 
This letter serves to confirm that the proposed project, as below: 
 

Emoyeni Renewable Energy Farm (Pty) Ltd is proposing the development of a commercial Wind Energy 
Facility and associated infrastructure on a site located ~6km south-east of Bethal and 1km east of 
Morgenzon, within the Mpumalanga Province.  The project site is located across the Govan Mbeki, Lekwa, 
and Msukaligwa Local Municipalities within the Gert Sibande District (refer to Figure 1.1).  The facility will 
have a contracted capacity of up to 666MW and will be known as the Ummbila Emoyeni Wind Energy 
Facility.  The project is planned as part of a larger cluster of renewable energy projects (to be known as the 
Ummbila Emoyeni Renewable Energy Farm), which include one 666MW wind energy facility, to be developed 
in several  phases, and one 150MW solar energy facility  The grid connection infrastructure for both facilities 
will include a 400/132kV Main Transmission Substation (MTS), to be located between the Camden and SOL 
Substations, which will be looped in and out of the existing Camden-Sol 400kV transmission line; on-site 
switching stations (132kV in capacity) at each renewable energy facility (Eskom Portion); 132kV power lines 
from the switching stations at each renewable energy facility to the new 400/132kV MTS; and a collector 
substation with 2 x 132kV bus bars and 4 x 132kV IPP feeder bays to the onsite IPP Substation. 
 

…will not have any significant impact on the high level Safety Health and Environmental Risk Assessments 
conducted for the Camden I and Camden II projects ( and vice versa). Therefore no change to the project 
reports is required.     
 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
D C Mitchell 
Risk Assessor 
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